NON-SUBSTANTIVE CHANGE REQUEST
On December 14, 2021, the Federal Communications Commission released an Order on Reconsideration titled, “Advanced Methods to Target and Eliminate Unlawful Robocalls - Petition for Reconsideration and Request for Clarification of USTelecom - The Broadband Association,” CG Docket No. 17-59, FCC 21-126.
Among other things, this Order clarified that the Commission’s existing requirement that voice service providers provide their subscribers with a list of calls the provider has blocked applies only to opt-in or opt-out analytics-based blocking and not to other blocking programs.  In doing so, the Commission added clarifying language to the existing rule, 47 CFR § 64.1200(k)(10).
The Commission received PRA approval for the information collection associated with the underlying rule on October 4, 2021, OMB Control No. 3060-1292.
This change merely clarifies the existing rule and does not change the burden hours or cost for this collection.  There are no annual costs associated with this change request.
